

State of Vermont

Agency of Natural Resources

ANR Office of Planning & Legal Affairs 1 National Life Drive, Davis 2 Montpelier, VT 05620-3901 [ph

[phone] 802-595-0900

TO:

The Legislative Joint Fiscal Committee

FROM:

Billy Coster, Director of Planning

DATE:

July 13, 2017

SUBJECT:

Annual Report on FERC Bill-Backs - FY '17

In accordance with Title 30 VSA, subsection 20(a)(2)(C), the Vermont Agency of Natural Resources (Agency) is required to report annually on all personnel costs authorized under that subsection, which were charged to applicants involved in proceedings before the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC).

For fiscal year 2017 (July 1, 2016 through June 30, 2017) the Agency had no authorized costs or charged expenditures related to FERC bill back.

Please feel free to contact me with any question or with requests for additional information.

